

## Kashechewan First Nation Chief & Council

 13B Riverside Rd.
 Phone: 705-275-4440

 P.O. Box 240
 705-275-1054

 Kashechewan ON P0L1S0
 Fax: 705-275-1023

November 22, 2023

Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Marconi,

Re: EB-2023-0243 (Transfer of Kashechewan Distribution System from KFN to KPC)

On August 4, 2023 Kashechewan First Nation ("KFN") and Kashechewan Power Corporation ("KPC") wrote to the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") to request an order from the OEB:

- (i) granting leave for KFN to transfer ownership of the Kashechewan Distribution System in its entirety to KPC;
- (ii) cancelling KFN's electricity distribution licence (ED-2003-0080); and,
- (iii) renewing KPC's electricity distribution licence (ED-2003-0081) which will expire on June 2, 2024.

KFN and KPC now wish to rescind their prior request for an order as described above and, for the reasons described in the August 4th letter, request an order from the OEB:

- (i) granting leave for KFN to transfer ownership of the Kashechewan Distribution System in its entirety to KPC;
- (ii) cancelling KFN's electricity distribution licence (ED-2003-0080); and,
- (iii) amending KPC's electricity distribution licence (ED-2003-0081) by adding "own and" after "to" in Section 3.1(a).

Please find a fully executed version of the asset transfer agreement between KFN and KPC attached.

Sincerely

Chief Gaius Wesley

gaius.wesley@kfnation.ca

cc: Kayla Wesley, Kashechewan Power Corporation, General Manager

Rod Reimer, Kashechewan Power Corporation, Consultant

Richard King, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP